
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 05.09.17
9.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. John Ceri Evans, John Ellis Williams.
9.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Sian Edwards, Steffan Chambers, Sion Ifor Williams, Margretta Cartwright, Edward Williams, Mike Tregenza, Owen Gwilym Thomas and Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams (Gwynedd Council).
9.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council  the Chairman wished Cllr. John Ceri Evans a speedy recovery following his recent accident.
On behalf of the Council the Chairman thanked everybody that had been involved in carrying out the work of renovating the War Memorial.

9.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on July 4th and August 15th 2017 were found to be correct. 
9.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
9.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared and interest on any matter.
9.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 4July 10-3 CHC Colwyn Bay, 5th July 9-2 Ffordd Gwynedd Caernarfon. 7-10 Ardudwy School Governors Harlech.7th July. 10-3.Housing Tywyn.11th Care meeting Caernarfon 11-1.13th 2-4, Dolgellau area Cllrs meeting.

14th 10-11.30 Data Protection training Penrhyn.17th. Scrutiny forum 11-1, video link Dolgellau.18th Village hall 7.30-10pm. 19th, IT training Penrhyn 1.30-3.30. 25th Defib meeting village hall  7.30-9.00. 26th 9-12. Licensing Caernarfon. 1-4 Care briefing. August. Active Travel Barmouth 9.30-10. New Foot Bridge opening Dinas Mawddwy 1-4pm.8th Regen meeting village hall 7.30-9.30.17th Mental Health Dolgellau hospital 1-5pm. 21st CRP training village hall 6-7pm.22nd 12-4 Taxi Licensing Caernarfon.

The Community Health Council is concerned that the Welsh Government want to do away with the health watchdog group in its present form and establish a new health and social care watchdog group and are pressing for support to retain the CHC. Gwynedd councillors have been informed in no uncertain terms that additional cuts and efficiency saving will be needed in the next five years. Councillors have a say regarding cuts, but not about efficiency savings. Having saved money over many years the councils new cuts and efficiency saving will bite hard, so far no proposals have been made. The Dolgellau area councillors, from Llanbedr to Dinas Mawddwy After voting the top key issue was better broadband and mobile phone reception in the are.Transport interchange and connections, care provisions, joined up tourism partnerships, press for quality jobs in Llanbedr, lack of rented housing and problems with waste collections were high on the lists. No-one voted for improved parking enforcement!! The Ardudwy governors supported me and Aled to make Ardudwy a school where enhanced Welsh for non speakers should be established by asking for extra cash from Gwynedd. Non Welsh pupils go to Porthmadog for enhanced Welsh lessons. I have attended several meetings about the inquiry into health facilities including lack of hospital beds, x ray and minor injuries for the Blaenau area on 4 September. There are strict guidelines when holding information about residents who ask for councillors help. All information has to be secured under the Information Commissioners guidelines. Active travel in Barmouth dealt mainly with proposals from the Last Inn to the Viaduct. The community in Dinas Mawddwy raised funds to replace a footbridge and as a result Gwynedd, the SNP etc contributed as well. I am sure that Cllr O G Thomas and Cllr Steff Chambers will report on the village hall, deify and regen meetings. The defib 
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CRP training was well attended including a visit by Liz Saville Roberts MP. I was invited to a mental health awareness meeting with the NHS Police etc at Dolgellau when mental health amongst men especially farmers was highlighted along with the lack of facilities for young people with mental health problems. The hospital is campaigning for more awareness. Alun Elidir spoke on his personal problems and the need to talk rather that suffer in silence. Welsh Water have eventually repaired a trip hazard manhole in Station Road. I have raised the problem of water seepage near the central garage when a stream is seeping through the wall, to Gwynedd highways. I accompanied Liz Haynes to the footpath which runs past the Gromlech and she promised to get contractors to do the work and that she would pay from her budget. There are problems with growth from adjoining land. I have received many complaints about the lack of mobile phone signals. Vodafone have stated that their mast will be up and running in October.. .but I will believe it when I see it.I am available on 01341242758, or 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com.
It was agreed to send a letter to the Highways Department regarding the water that is coming  to the road by Y Bryn.
9.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Construction of new road in cuttings and on embankment of apporximately 1.5km in length to the west of Llanbedr, leaving the A496 to the north of Llanbedr  close to the sewage treatment works, bridging the Afon Artro and Mochras Road to rejoin the A496 close to Llwyn y Pin - Land to the West of Llanbedr Village, Llanbedr (NP5/62/399)

The Members unanimously agreed to support the above application for the economic wellbeing of the community but they are concerend that no roundabout has been included in the plans especially on the junction that goes down to Shell Island. Also they would be glad to see clear signage in appropriate places so as to promote the village and places of interests that are up in the valleys.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
9.9  MATTERS ARISING

A  Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £21,074.28 since the start of the new financial year and this was £2,635.97 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers informed the Members that a meeting of the above had been held on the 8th August in the village hall. A discussion was held with regard to purchasing a defibrillator for Talybont and the Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from Mrs Amanda Matthews on behalf of the above Group asking if the Council could give a donation and the Clerk reported that she had replied asking how much money had already been raised incase the Council would be willing to make up the shortfall so as a purchase could be made as soon as possible. After a discussion it was agreed to wait until next month before giving a donation until the Council had knew exactly where this defibrillator would be installed and also they wanted to know if the caravan parks in Talybont had donated to get a defibrillator in the village. Cllr. Steffan Chambers agreed to contact Mrs Amanda Matthews regarding this matter. The Group made it known that they felt they did not have enough professional experience to draw up plans with regard to the new car park and it was agreed that this matter would be transferred back to the Council but the Council would put the application in the Improvements Group name so as to go out for grants.
C   Village Hall
An e-mail received from Mrs Denise Stone,  hall cafe Manager was read out asking for the Council to pay for a new floor for the cafe because the old one was not up to standard and it was agreed not to do anything until the Council had seen the balance sheet of the village hall committee and also the contract and therefore it was agreed that the village hall committee would pay the cost for the moment, wanted to know if the Council would be willing to purchase flower planters to put around the War Memorial and be responsible for the purchase of more plants in the 
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future and this was agreed and the Chairman agreed to deal with this matter, it was made known that plastering work needed to be done on the wall of the back kitchen and Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas that this work was going to 

be done by volunteers, wanted to know if the Chairman was going to spray weedkiller on the weeds that are re-growing on the hall wall and he agreed to this, wanted to know if it was possible to remove the big gate by the hall entrance and this was refused and also wanted to know if it would be possible to erect a plaque in the hall that had come from Llanenddwyn Church in memory of the war dead and this was agreed to.

D   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteris and play parks
Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that she had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and she reported as follows:- that the bus shelter in Talybont was fine and that the grass around it needed to be cut once again that that the flower pots by the bus shelter were looking very nice, the area at the back of the toilets needed to be sprayed with weedkiller.The bus shelter in the village was fine but the plant nearby needed pruning and the Chairman and Vice Chairman agreed to deal with this matter, Penybont garden was very tidy, Morlo Park was very tidy, the two play parks were fine but the badgers were back in the new play park. The public cemetery was very tidy but two new fencing poles were needed and the handrail going down to the stream needed staining and the Chairman agreed to do this work. Llanddwywe cemetery was very tidy. Cllr. Sion Ifor Williams agreed to carry out the inspection again next month. 
E   Develop Car Park
As had been reported previously when discussing the Improvements Group that his matter was coming back to the Council and the Chairman reported that he would contact a collegue of his who was an expert in this field and that himself and Cllr. Edward Williams would meet him on site.

F   Street Lighting
Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas reported that there was a need for street lighting down the road towards Glan Rhos estate as it is dark for walkers to go that way. It was reported further by the Clerk that this matter had been discussed before in June 2016 and a reply had been received from Gwynedd Council stating because of the distance between the junction of Tyddyn Llan/Churhc and Glan Rhos road and the present street lighting that the Council’s request to erect lighting on this road was falling into the class of footway lights and therefore is the responsibility of this Council to erect and maintain.
G   Welsh Government Community Translation Scheme
The Clerk reported that she been made aware that the above scheme is only available to committees that were starting out with a translator and it was not possible to get funding if a translator had been attending the committees already.

H   Council Rules
Nothing to discuss regarding the above matter.
I    Village Defibrillator
It was reported that one had been purchsed already by the Council and installed in the village. 

J    Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
As nobody from the Council had attended meeting of the above Board, the Clerk reported that she had received copies of the minutes of both meeting that had been held and there was nothing much to report back from these meetings except that Rock Ardudwy had made a loss this year but Bryn Fon and Gwydaith Hen Fran would be in the Castle on the 23rd September and that tickets were now on sale and that Rock Ardudwy had quite a few other 







493...........................................Chairman

events taking place to raise funds. That the desk, computer and book cabinet were in place ready for the library service but some final arrangements needed to be discussed e.g. when was Gwynedd Council send them the money for this. The Clerk reported that she had received the invoice for the second payment of the precept proposal and it was agreed to pay this next month with the rest of the financial applications and also there was a need to inform the Board Members that this arrangement was for a year only and they would need to go through the process again if they wanted the arrangement to continue. It was agreed that a public meeting would have to be held with regard to this matter before making a decision if they will be asking the Council to go into the same arrangement with them again.

K   One Voice Wales Training -Barmouth 27.9.17

The following were reminded by the Clerk the Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs Sian Edwards, Edward Williams, Michael Treganza and Owen Gwilym Thomas that they had put their names down to attend the above training in Barmouth and that the training session starts at 6.30 p.m. in The Dragon Theatre.

9.10  CORRESPONDANCE

A    Gwynedd Council - Highways and Municipal Department
Received a letter from the above thanking the Council for agreeing to go into partnership to keep the toilet in Talybont open for the year ahead and stating that the same arrangements will continue in the year 2018/19 and that the sum of the contribution will be staying the same as this year. Also it was made known that the next steps will be that the Department will start to hold discussions with these Communities that have declared an interest in taking more responsibility for the provision so as to look after  them in the future. It was agreed to take this into consideration and earmark £4,000 in the budget at the beginning of next year for toilets.
B    Gwynedd Council - Highways and Municipal Department
Received an e-mail together with a picture from the Footpaths Officer showing the work that was carried out by the Council’s workforce to clear the footpath that leads up to the primary school and also stating that she was going to contact the Property/Education Department with regard to the state of the wall. The Clerk stated that the Footpaths Officers had asked if it would be possible for the Community Council to take over responsibility of this footpath and everybody agreed to this.

C     Mrs. M.A. Jones
Received a letter from the above thanking for the swift work that was done to cut a public footpath near her home so soon.

D     The British Legion

Received a letter from Mr. Trefor Roberts, Chairman of the above stating that he was invited to see and comment on the work being undertaken at the War Memorial in the village and wanted to pass on the thanks of The British Legion for all of the splendid work that had been done.

E       One Voice Wales 
Received a notice from the above that a meeting of the Meirionnydd Area Committee of One Voice Wales would be held in Dolgellau on the 26th of this month at 7.00 p.m.

9.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £7,779.59 in the current account, £7,543.18 in the reserve account and £38.75 in the Chairman’s account.
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Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes          - £294.00 (wages) + £246.30 costs = £540.30 (July & August)

Mr. Roy Carter                 -     £180.00 - cut grass in various locations in the village (June, July & August)

Welsh Audit Office              - £136.50 - external audit 2016/17

One Voice Wales                 -   £80.00  - cost of training courses x 2

Mr. Gary Martayn           -     £425.00 -  cut grass in both play parks (5 times)

Evergreen        
                 -  £210.00 -  cut grass of public cemetery x 4 and cut back hedge and clear path
 Evergreen                           -  £290.00 -  cut grass in Llanenddwyn cemetery x 2

 Evergreen                           -  £290.00 -  cut grass in Llanddwywecemetery  x 2

Monies received since last meeting
Customs & Excise          - £436.25 - repayment of V.A.T

Gwynedd Council     - £14,871.00 - half the precept

The Treasurer reported that she had received a letter from the External Auditors, BDO, stating that the annual audit had been completed by them and no matters had come to their attention regarding the audit and now there was a need for the annual return to be approved and accepted by the Council. It was agreed to approve and accept the annual return unanimously by the Members. Also the Treasurer reported that she had placed a notice of conclusion of audit on both notice boards for 14 days from the 31st July until the 14th August and that no member of the public had asked to see the accounts in that period of time.

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - £156.12 - translation services

9.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was made known that the gate that is on the footpath that goes from Talybont and following the river Ysgethin and can go over Bont Goch to Tyddyn Felin road is being kept open very oftern and the gate in question is opening to the road and not onto the footpath. It was agreed to ask the Highways Department if it would be possible to make this gate to open the other way and the road in question is very narrow already.

It was made known that a wall had fallen into the ditch near Bryn Heulog estate and the Clerk was ask to contact the Highways Department with regard to this.

Network Rail needed to be informed that the footpath going from Penywern over the railway line and own to Caerelwan needed cutting.

It was made known that a motorist had nearly gone off the road by Bryn Bwyd during the heavy rain and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact the Highways Department and ask them to look into a way of reducing the water that is coming onto this road during bad weather as soon as possible.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN

DATE...................................................................
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